
 
NOTICE INVITING BIDS 

                                                                                 
Calaveras County Water District invites bids for construction of its New Maintenance and Warehouse Building Project which will 
be located adjacent to the District’s main office on George Reed Drive in San Andreas.  The new metal building will be 
approximately 160-FT x 60-FT (9,600 SF) with three service bays for equipment repairs, warehouse space and internal offices for 
maintenance staff.  The District will be providing prospective bidders with grading, drainage, paving, site utility, and preliminary 
building design plans.  Final building design plans would be prepared by the Contractors Metal Building Manufacturer, stamped by 
a Registered Professional Engineer and submitted to the District for approval.  There will be three separate bid schedules, bidders 
can submit bids on one or all of the bid schedules.  Bidders will not be required to submit on all bid schedules.  Bids will be 
compared on the basis of the lowest individual schedule, or lowest combination of schedules.  The three bid schedules are divided 
into (A) Site work, Grading, Drainage, and Paving, (B) Metal Building and Concrete Foundation, (C) Internal Walls, Electrical, 
Lighting and HVAC.  The Engineers Estimate for this project is $700,000.   Prospective bidders are required to inspect the project 
site prior to submitting a bid.  Bidders shall be licensed as a Class A General Engineering Contractor or Class B General Building 
Contractor and be skilled, experienced and regularly engaged in the type of work called for by this Contract.  All contractors and 
subcontractors must register with California DIR pursuant to Labor Code §1725.5 to bid or to be listed as a subcontractor pursuant 
to Public Contract Code §4104.  
 
Separate sealed Bids to be received at the Calaveras County Water District’s main office at 120 Toma Ct., San Andreas, CA 95249 
no later than 2:00 PM, April 15, 2020, and publicly opened and read aloud.  A non-mandatory pre-bid meeting will be held 10:00 
AM, March 24, 2020 at the District’s office.  By February 24, 2020, the Project Manual and Drawings can be viewed on the District’s 
website https://ccwd.org or hardcopies purchased at the District’s office for $40 (non-refundable) per set; recipient to pay postage, 
FedEx, UPS, etc.  For further information contact: Alesia Danner, (209) 754-3181, Alesiad@ccwd.org 
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